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Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter December 2005 Number 11
Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 

I hope you all have a safe and restful Christmas and New Year.   At this time of the year when the wind up to Christmas is happening things can get a bit frenetic but for most of you a holiday is in sight and a well deserved rest.  It can also be a time to reflect on the accomplishments of the year and give your selves a pat on the back.  Thank you everyone for your contribution to biodiversity across the Region. We do make a difference and there are exciting projects taking place in various communities and agencies.  If you are struggling with Xmas present ideas give and/or plant a tree for Christmas!
Biodiversity Forum- Te Ohaki Marae near Huntly
Te Ohaki Marae gave the last Forum event a warm welcome.  After the welcome and introductions the attendees had a delicious morning tea and retired to the marae meeting room for presentations.   Pat Kingi was first up and spoke about the value of wetlands for Maori highlighting the value of eel as a food source.  Norm Hill talked about tikanga Maori in relation to working in the environment of the Waikato and the importance of networking and working together to achieve common goals.  Emma Witika spoke about Lake Whangape and highlighting the state of the lake and the availability of eels.  She also pointed out that alligator weed is becoming a huge problem for the lake.  Chris Tanner from NIWA presented information about building water quality enhancement into wetland restoration.  Chris covered information such as the pollutant removal performance of natural/restored/constructed wetlands, hydrological effectiveness and hydraulic efficiency, basic design guidelines of wetlands construction, practical actions during restoration. Conclusions of this presentation included that wetlands are part of the toolkit to improve water quality, water quality function needs to be integrated into wetland design and that water quality and biodiversity goals not always compatible. 
Finally Aareke Hopkins, Researcher at the Centre of Biodiversity and Ecology Research, University of Waikato presented his research to date on the restoration of Lake Waikare. Aareke detailed the current state of Lake Waikare and management options such as submerged vegetation recovery, riparian management, consolidation of the lake sediment and mussel biofiltration. He is researching methods such as, bio manipulation to intentionally alter fish abundance and the use of floc (alum) to bind phytoplankton and suspended sediments together  to understand their  effects on water quality. The effects of the growth density of vegetation, such as non-invasive willow, alder and raupo are also being studied. The Maurea Marae Trust is building a shade house and an aquarium to establish and breed the kaeo (fresh water mussel) to introduce into the lake. And the Te Kauwhata Community Committee is working with Aareke to establish a submerged vegetation site using a barrier to remove fish and manually planting charophytes.
The field trip was a partnership with the NZ Farm Environment Award Trust’s ‘Learning from Leaders’ (LfL) project team and visited Peter Levin’s Taupiri property.  The group’s particular focus was on biodiversity and wetland restoration.  With input from Peter and help from LfL facilitators, attendees gathered observations about Peter’s achievements on the farm to date, added lessons learned from their own experience and discussed how they would support others making decisions about restoration projects. Information gathered on the day has been developed into a list of key questions and top tips that can be used when helping farmers or other landowners with restoration work (see attached).  
For more information about the NZFEA Trust and the Learning from Leaders project visit the MAF Sustainable Farming Fund website: www.maf.govt.nz/sff/about-projects/decision-management-and-learning/04037learning.htm

Copies of the powerpoint presentation notes are available from Moira.  See contact details below.

Biodiversity Advice Waikato

The 0800BIODIV (246348)  biodiversity  advisory service continues to provide up-to-date information when answering enquiries received by telephone or email. This service is a comprehensive source of information on funding. Site visits are carried out if needed. Assistance can be given on tree and shrub planting, animal pest management, weed identification/management, native birds, fish and insects, community conservation groups and contacting environmental agencies. 
BAW Key Contact: Jan Hoverd Ph 0800246 348 (0800BIODIV) biodiv@bioforum.org.nz

New planting guides
Environment Waikato has produced two new planting guides. 
Planting Natives in the Waikato Region is a comprehensive booklet covering everything from planning a planting programme to places to source your plants. It’s designed for anyone interested in undertaking planting to restore biodiversity in the Region. 
The second guide, What to Plant in Maungatautari Ecological District, is just for those planting in the vicinity of Maungatautari between Morrinsville and Putaruru. It tells you what plants are local to your area and how you can encourage the birds that will be flowing out of the Maungatautari Ecological Island to visit and stay in your garden.
Contact 0800 BIODIV for a copy.
Two Wetland Events

Wetland Symposium Restoring Wetlands-Celebrating Success 23-25 February, Hamilton For more information email enquiries@wetlandtrust.org.nz
Field trip  Wetlands as Lifelines World Wetlands Day 4 February email slindsay@fishandgame.org.nz to register by 23 January 2005. 
Opoutere Ratepayers and Residents Association (ORRA)
ORRA was set up many years ago to protect the environment of the Opoutere-Ohui area. As other areas change and become more developed, Opoutere retains the quiet unspoiled charm previously enjoyed elsewhere. This is in part due to the efforts of ORRA. As the name indicates, ORRA is more inclusive than just ratepayers in the area, and involves other people with a connection to Opoutere. ORRA is a very active group, with a wide range of skills and interests in the membership.  They are all linked by their commitment to the Opoutere area although many of the members live elsewhere.

ORRA’s activities include:

· Lobbying the Thames Coromandel District Council, Environment Waikato, DOC and other agencies on issues related to clean water and harbour health, and protection of the natural values of the wider area. 
· Making submissions on resource consent applications which might have a detrimental effect on the natural values of the Opoutere-Ohui area. ORRA has won several concessions over the years, e.g. siltation monitoring by Carter Holt Harvey Forests, District Plan zoning, favourable resource consent conditions.
· Supporting the annual regatta on Wharekawa Estuary – an afternoon of fun for families, participants and spectators, followed by a social get-together.

· Assisting DOC to protect dotterels on the spit during the holiday season.

· Initiating Arbor Day plantings to provide a future generation of trees for birds.

· Initiating the maintenance and upgrade of the local area e.g. weed eradication and safety issues such as speeding traffic.
· Fund-raising through selling t-shirts. Among other things the money is used to buy bait to control possums and rats, leading to an increase in bird life.
· Supporting ongoing efforts to protect the environment of the Opoutere and Ohui .

Website 

The Forum has been successful in gaining funding to develop a website.  This funding has been received from Department of Conservation Waikato Community Conservation Fund. I will work with a website developer to place information on the Forum and Waikato biodiversity on the Forum’s website. 

Restoring Waikato’s Indigenous Biodiversity: Ecological Opportunities and Priorities 
The document is being prepared for publication at present and will be available next year. The Focus group is devising a plan to present the document to agencies and community groups and others interested in using the document to plan restoration work across the Region.  This will be one of the major tasks of the Co-ordinator and Focus group next year.
Focus Group membership

You are welcome to become a Focus Group member and/or attend the meetings. Contact me for details of the meetings and any other Forum related matters:

The Forum Coordinator can be contacted through Biodiversity Advice Waikato 0800BIODIV (246348)
